## **Waterbury Cemetery Commission**

February 6, 2018 Meeting

Steele Community Room – 4 PM

Present: John Hamilton Woodruff IV, Betty Jones, Barbara Walton, Jack Carter

- Minutes of January 2<sup>nd</sup> meeting were approved.
- Susan Izzo has asked that the entombment fees be waived, but will pay for grave opening in Maple Street. All approved the request.
- Ann Ingraham has been in touch with John about repairing the bench at family lot in Hope. She will make a donation if able.
- John has been in touch with "Woody", the gravestone restorer. He has been busy but will return to the spring to begin again on stone work in Hope.
- Financial reports were reviewed. John will ask Bill Shepeluk about various expense allocations.
- For the April meeting everyone should bring their priority list of work that should be done in 2018. Everyone agreed that road work in Maple Street should top the list.
- Green cemeteries were discussed.
- Jan Gendreau is running unopposed for the vacant seat.
- We will not meet in March because of Town Meeting Day.
- Next meeting April 3<sup>rd</sup> 4 PM
- Meeting adjourned at 5:05 PM

Respectfully submitted, Jack Carter